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June 2022 Updates 

 

Hello Wildewood and Greetings from the 2022-2023 Board of Directors!  
Welcome New Board Member! 

At the Annual Membership Meeting on June 4, Lisa Epperson was elected to the Board and Jamie Piersol 

and Ralph Hoff were re-elected. Theresa Carter was elected President and Ruan Allen was elected Vice 

President. Teri Dickinson continues as Secretary/Treasurer. 

IMPORTANT! Burn ban is ON! 

Effective immediately there is a 30 day burn ban in Henderson County. No burning of leaves, tree limbs, 

etc. and no burning in open pits. Reminder – burning of household trash is prohibited at all times in 

Wildewood.  Outdoor barbeques and fireworks are allowed during the burn ban, but please be careful. 

Fireworks 

With July 4th approaching, please remember that no fireworks are permitted on Wildewood common 

areas, or on County roads (all roads in Wildewood). Fireworks are permitted from private property. If 

you chose to shoot fireworks, please be considerate of your neighbors. Watch carefully where any 

debris might be landing off your property and limit the fireworks to reasonable hours. 

Pool Schedule 

Pool will be closed Wednesday June 29 to perform maintenance on the filter. Apologies for the 

inconvenience. 

During the July 4 weekend, the pool will be open Saturday, Sunday and Monday (July 4) but will be 

closed Tuesday July 5 for routine weekly maintenance. 

Online Payments – Fees Increase July 10 

The online payment site that WOA is using has notified us that effective July 10, they will no longer allow 

support the use the of echeck option. Using an echeck currently costs the payer only $.45, so if you plan 

to make a payment and want to use that method, please make your payment before July 10. 

For those paying by credit or debit card, the new fee will be $.59 + 3.5%. This is an increase of $.29 but 

the percentage remains the same. Credit card and debit card payments will continue to be available. 

 

2022-2023 Board Members 

Theresa Carter – President  

Raun Allen – Vice President  

Teri Dickinson – Secretary/Treasurer  

Jamie Piersol – Community Center  

Ralph Hoff  

Guy Sanders  

Lisa Epperson  
 


